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The Medical Council of Thailand

No. 012/ 1449,
December 14, 2023

Jakub Marcin Wszeborowski

Deputy head of the International Cooperation Department
Medical University of Bialystok

Jana Kilinskiego 1, 15-089 Bialystok, Poland

E-mail: jakub.wszeborowski@umb.edu.pl
Subject: Accreditation of Faculty of Medicine, Medical University of Bialystok, Poland
Dear Sir/Madam,

This is to certify that Faculty of Medicine, Medical University of Bialystok, Poland is accredited
by the Executive Board of the Medical Council of Thailand in its 13t 2023 meeting, on Dec
14™ 2023. This accreditation has validated for 5 year-period during Dec 14™ 2023 to Dec 13™
2028. It covers the medical education program, educational management and assigned
teaching hospitals as follows:
1. Curriculum:
1. International Program, duration of study: 6 years
2. All instruction is organized in Poland.
‘ 2. The teaching hospitals for clinical experiences in Poland as specified in the
submitted curriculum as follows:
Main Teaching Hospitals:
1. Medical University of Bialystok Teaching Hospital
2. Medical University of Bialystok Children’s Teaching Hospital

Please note that, as per the regulation of the Medical Council of Thailand, medical students
must study and complete the curriculum’s requirements and all required subjects (except

elective period) at Faculty of Medicine, Medical University of Bialystok, Poland.

They must complete clinical clerkship rotations including the final internship under M.D. at the

main teaching hospitals as specified in the above item 2.
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The Medical Council of Thailand reserves the right to review and/or revoke the accreditation
of Faculty of Medicine, Medical University of Bialystok, Poland, if there is any substantial change

in the curriculum, the teaching method or the teaching hospitals.

Moreover, it is recommended that Thai medical students who wish to apply for the Thai
National Licensing Examination obtain individual approval from the Medical Council of Thailand
as soon as possible, preferably during their study period before enrolling. You may wish to

advise your Thai students as it deems appropriate.
Please feel free to contact the undersigned for any clarification, as required at edu@tmc.or.th

Best regards,

Air Marshal Ittaporn Kanacharoen, M.D.

Secretary-General

The Medical Council of Thailand.



